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Committee:
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Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to requiring the department of health and mental hygiene to make available emergency contraception at its health centers, health stations, health clinics or other health facilities.


Sponsor:
By Council Members Quinn, Moskowitz, Gioia, Reyna, Boyland, Clarke, Comrie, Gerson, Jackson, Koppell, Lopez, Nelson, Perkins, Recchia, Reed, Sanders, DeBlasio, Brewer, Yassky and Katz; also Council Members Seabrook and Stewart.

Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation would require the City’s Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) to make emergency contraception available at its health centers, health stations, health clinics, or other health facility operated or maintained by the Department which also offers services relating to the diagnosis and treatment of sexually transmitted diseases (STD).  The Department currently operates ten STD clinics in the city.

Effective Date: This local law would take effect 120 days after its enactment.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2004


Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY03
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY04
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY03

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$768,845 -- $814,925
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$768,845 -- $814,925
	$0


Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

Impact on Expenditures:  Approximately 80,000 visits will be made to the Department’s seven STD clinics in Fiscal 2004.  Of these visits, between 10% and 30% of the visits will involve women wishing to prevent an unplanned pregnancy (8,000 visits – 24,000 visits) and thus be in need of emergency contraception.  If purchased directly from the manufacturer, the bulk rate cost of the pharmaceuticals is $4.50/unit.  If the seven STD clinics were to have enough units on hand to ensure that 10% of their walk-in clients who requested emergency contraception could receive it, the pharmaceutical cost would be $36,000. If the level were to be raised to 30% of the STD clinic’s walk-in clients, the pharmaceutical cost would be $108,000.

The distributor would provide education and promotional materials at no cost to the Department.

The existing Departmental staff at the STD clinics would be insufficient to absorb the projected increase in clients in need of emergency contraception.  However, the Department would not need to completely duplicate their existing staff in order to meet this increase in need.  The cost to the Department would be $1,165,320 including fringe benefits.

Because this legislation affects public health policy, the clinics would be eligible for matching State Article VI funding.  Therefore, the City would only be responsible for 64 percent of the total cost of this legislation.

It should be noted that the impact on expenditures to the DOHMH budget would be offset by future savings in the HRA Medicaid budget. 

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund.

Source of Information:


City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:


Michael Polenberg, Legislative Analyst

City Council Finance Division

Peter Bruno, Assistant Director

City Council Finance Division

FIS History:




To be considered by the Committee on February 24, 2003.
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